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[image: image2.jpg]Ham distribution in Sapang Palay San Jose del Monte Bulacan
for 50 scholars of Assumption Foundation
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[image: image3.jpg]Ham distribution for 60 selected students
of Batino Elem./SPED School
in Quezon City




 
[image: image4.jpg]Ham distribution at DSWD San Juan Municipal Office
for 106 Indigent Families of San Juan
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LIVING TOGETHER AS ONE NGA
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My dear Constituents, 

I would like to take this opportunity to greet each and every one a Happy New Year! 

Let me also say that I am grateful to have been given the privilege to serve on the Board of Directors as your President for the past two years. Initially, I was hesitant to assume the responsibility of the presidency as I only wanted to maintain a supporting role. However, as I eventually became the most senior member, I sensed the time had come for me to step up and accept the lead role in serving my beloved community.  The last two years have been quite challenging indeed. My colleagues and I have gone through our fair share of ordeals but I am proud to say that together we were able to face the challenges and deliver successful results. Had it not been for the hard work and contributions of each and every member of the Board and Admin Staff, we would not have been able to achieve success in our initiatives, projects, and management of the village. 

And now, my incumbency as President has finally come to a conclusion. I will cherish the experiences and memories of that time and look back on it with fondness and a sense of pride. Although I am no longer President, I have been given the opportunity to serve in another capacity as Chairman of the Board.  I would like to introduce our current set of Officers for 2017:

· Officers

· Chairman: 

Ms. Trini Sia

· President: 

Ms. Mila Chengliong

· Vice President: 

Ms. Donna Sanchez

· Secretary: 

Mr. Anton Gaisano

· Asst. Secretary: 

Mr. Dennis Uy

· Treasurer: 

Mr. Ken Uy

· Asst. Treasurer: 

Mr. Chester Tan 

· Committees

· Administrative Chairman: 
Mr. Anton Gaisano

· Co-Chair: 

Mr. Ricky de Guzman

· Security Chairman: 

Mr. Ken Uy

· Co-Chair: 

Mr. Chester Tan

· Construction Chairman: 
Mr. Ricky de Guzman

· Co-Chair: 

Mr. Dennis Uy

· Sanitation & Beautification Chairman: Ms. Veronique Mirafuente

· Co-Chair: 

Ms. Mila Chengliong
· Special Projects Chairman: Ms. Donna Sanchez

· Co-Chair: 

Ms. Trini Sia

· Legal Affairs Chairman: 
Atty. Mario Lim

Thank you once again for the chance to continue on the Board of Directors. My colleagues and I look forward to serving you wholeheartedly again in 2017!

Sincerely,
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Trini Sia

Chairman of the Board
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MILAGROS CHENGLIONG

45 Roosevelt St.

· Bachelor of Arts & Letters major in Political Science

· University of Santo Tomas

· Married to Vicente Chengliong
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RICARDO DE GUZMAN
33 Madison St.

· Master in Business Administration

· National University, Los Angeles, California USA

· Bachelor of Arts in Psychology

· University of the Philippines

· President and Managing Director, Mariestad Industries, Inc.

· President and Managing Director, Tratek Asia, Inc.

· Chairman, Mariestad Mining Corporation, Inc.

· Director, Air Filters Philippines Inc.

· Consultant, House of Representative, Lone District of San Juan del Monte Bulacan

· President,     Raul P. De Guzman Foundation
· Muslim Youth Foundation

· San Nicolas Gapan Foundation

· Chairman, U.P. Pan Xenia Fraternity Foundation

· Past President, Rotary Club of Quezon City, District 3780
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JUAN ANTONIO GAISANO
98 Kennedy St.

· BS Entrepreneurial Management

· University of Asia and the Pacific

· Assistant to the President & CEO / Intelligrid Solutions, Inc., Manila

· Business Development & Project Manager / ADJ Technology, Shanghai China

· Resource Department, Senior Manager / CSOFT International, LTD., China

· Sales & Marketing Coordinator / Austen Morris Associates, Beijing China
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BENJAMIN GO

99 Kennedy St.

· Bachelor of Science in Commerce major in Accounting & Marketing

· Philippine School of Business Administration & De La Salle  University

· Founder of PEC Group

· Founder & Chairman of GKY Holding & Investment Corporation

LEONARD HO

16 Buchanan St.

· Bachelor of Science in Business Administration major in Marketing

· De La Salle University

· Sales and Marketing Manager at Roston Marketing Corporation


VERONIQUE MIRAFUENTE
1 Arthur St.

· Master of Science

· University of Fribourg in Switzerland & University of Sydney in Australia

· Counseling Psychologist and Career Coach

· Consultant for International Organizations in Manila

· Member of the Board at Swiss Benevolent Foundation, Inc., Philippines

· Member of the Down Syndrome Association of the Philippines

· Swiss Embassy: Warden for Crisis Management for Swiss nationals residing in City of San Juan

· Married to Architect Robert Mirafuente

MADONNA SANCHEZ

8 Tyler St.
· Communication Arts and MA Philosophy

· St. Paul College of Manila

· Business woman

· Travel Magazine Writer & Film Producer

TRINI CHUA SIA

7 Filmore St.
· University of the East, Manila
· Bachelor of Science in Commerce major in Banking & Finance

· President, Unisia Realty Development Corp.
· President, Unisia Holdings Co.

· President, Trinisia Center
· St. Michael’s Diagnostic Medical Center

· Facial First Derma Clinic

· Para Dito Beach Resort Olongapo City

· Foundation: Ricky Reyes & Hans Sy Foundation


CHESTER TAN

64 Kennedy St.
· Bachelor of Science in Commerce 

· University of the East
· Businessman

DENNIS ANTHONY UY

53 Polk St.

· Bachelor of Science in Electrical Engineering

· Holy Angel University, Angeles City

· Chairman, Information Broadcast Unlimited, Inc.

· Chairman, Fortune Hong Kong Seafood, Inc.

· President & CEO, Comclark Network and Technology Corp.
· President & CEO, Converge ICT Solutions, Inc.
· President & CEO, Angeles City Cable TV Network

· President & CEO, Central Luzon Cable TV Network

· President & CEO, Comstech Integration Alliance Inc.

· President & CEO, Fortis Technologies Corporation

· President & CEO, Metroworks ICT Construction Inc.

· President – Hi Tech Cable TV Inc.
· President – U5 Food Inc.

· President – The Legend Seafood Restaurant Inc.

· Vice President – Café De Azur Inc.

· Director – Fortune Dagupan Seafood Restaurant Inc.

KENNY KIRBY UY

103 Kennedy St.
· Hotel & Restaurant Management

· De la Salle College of Saint Benilde
· Businessman
· Association Dues and General Membership Fee

Status Quo for Association Dues & General Maintenance Fee. Association dues will remain at P25.00 per sqm. and general maintenance fee at P3,000 per household.

Please be informed that you may start paying your dues as soon as you receive your statement so you may avail of the discounts:


5% discount


- if paid on or before February 15, 2017

NO discount


- if paid before March 15, 2017

2% penalty per month and thereafter for payments made after March 15, 2017

· NGA Car Stickers

There will be NO INCREASE in the cost of car stickers for our residents. The green stickers will remain at same levels --- two (2) FREE stickers, eight (8) stickers at P500.00 each, and five (5) stickers at P1,500 each.  There will be a small increase of P200.00 only for the red visitors’ stickers which will now cost P3,800.  This will further help us maintain our roads. 
The NGA will be providing you with a copy of the Traffic Rules and Regulations once you applied for your stickers. Every vehicle owner securing NGA car stickers must abide by our rules & regulations. Please read it carefully and make sure you and your guests are fully aware of these rules & regulations.
· NGA Finances

Below is the year-end financial report for the year 2016. This is a short summary of the total revenues and expenses that our village generated during the last year as well as the excess funds that we have at year end 2016. We are happy to announce that we will start the year with excess of assessments over expenses amounting to Php2,062,715.42.
	Year End Financial Report 

	December 2016

	
	

	Revenues:
	

	Dues
	Php7,907,259.05

	Security Pass
	Php13,784,643.75

	Fixed Rental
	Php2,447,624.00

	Variable Income
	Php7,593,120.86

	Total Revenues
	Php31,732,647.66

	
	

	Expenses:
	

	Operations
	Php27,367,398.04

	Projects/Improvements
	Php2,275,534.20

	FFE
	Php27,000.00

	Total Expenses
	Php29,669,932.24

	
	

	Excess/(Shortage)
	Php2,062,715.42


· 24-Hour CCTV Monitoring Initiative

One of our main proactive goals right now is to reduce our security expense without compromising the security of our village. One potent and viable solution is to take advantage of modern technology by installing 24-hour CCTV monitoring cameras in all the identified critical areas within our community (gates, main roads, parks, facilities, etc.).

The CCTV initiative, which is almost completed as of this writing, will be installed in 3 phases:

· Phase 1: All gates (Buchanan, Madison, Kennedy, Tyler and Roosevelt )

· Phase 2: Facilities (Social Hall, Gazebo, Basketball Court, Johnson Park, Johnson Parking,   Mckinley Park, Mckinley Basketball Court, Tennis Area, Pavilion, Admin Office
· Phase 3: Main streets where outside vehicles pass (Madison, Buchanan, and Tyler). Phase 3 installation is currently ongoing.    

· Elevator for the Social Hall 

In order to make our social hall more easily accessible for the elderly and handicapped, we have decided to install a lift that they can use to access the higher floor during events. We are currently in contact with several suppliers and will keep the community posted of any updates. 
Regular Services & Facility Maintenance

The Board have carried out regular general maintenance and improvement of our village facilities in order to maintain their attractiveness not  only for potential lessees as part of our continuous effort to increase our variable income but also to make them more appealing to our residents. 
The Board with much passion and commitment aims to improve the village that responds  to the needs of our neighbors. 

 For our health-conscious villager we would like to remind them of our free Aerobics Classes continue to be held at the social hall every Tuesday at 8AM. Exercise is good for your body and mind and we highly encourage all residents to attend the aerobics classes… and best of all is they’re free!     

· Outreach Programs (2016 Board)

With our many blessings, we continue to sponsor village events to promote goodwill among our residents and also sponsor projects that benefit our less privileged neighbors and their communities.
Our outreach programs and donations for the last year included the following: 

1. Gift giving (for chosen public schools) see photos
2. Mary the Queen (Abandoned Wife)

3. Barangay Outreach Program – Chairman Allan Yam
The main purpose of our outreach programs is to help our less fortunate brothers and sisters who are in dire need of monetary assistance. Of course, these outreach programs are a social service that we choose to do but they do not take precedence over the direct needs of our village and residents. Our community will only take part in outreach programs if we have excess funds after all our needs have been adequately addressed and only a certain amount is earmarked for these special programs.   
***************************************************************************************************


My Dear Neighbors and Friends,

A blessed Happy New Year to one and all! 

It is a great honor for me to be elected as the new President of the Board for 2017. I am very excited and optimistic for this year and all of the initiatives, projects, and improvements that we are planning to have. 

Having been a member of this community for many years, I am well-aware of the issues and concerns that need to be tackled. I believe that continuous improvement is a gradual process that can only be achieved through cooperation, pragmatism, diligence, and focusing on the greater common good.  

During my tenure as your duly-elected President, I promise to execute my duties to the best of my capabilities and work cohesively with my colleagues to form a Board of Directors that you can trust to uphold the interests and wellbeing of our greater community. We will adhere to a strict code of honesty and transparency in governance as well as foster a culture of impartiality in settling disputes and formulating policies.

Again, I would like to express my sincerest gratitude to you all for giving me the chance to serve on the Board and for electing me as your new President. I look forward to serving our community in 2017!

Sincerely,


Mila Chengliong

President 
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